
                                                            

 

June 2022 

Dear Resident, 

I am writing to advise you of a major programme of Metro modernisation works which is 

taking place next month, including the complete replacement of Tanners Bank Bridge in 

North Shields.  

Tanners Bank Road will be closed to all traffic and pedestrians for eight weeks, from 20 June 

to 12 August, which will affect access to the Fish Quay. There will also be a 14-day Metro 

line closure between St James and Tynemouth, from 16 July to 29 July. 

Tanners Bank bridge is to be removed so that an entirely new bridge can go in its place. The 

£3m project will improve height clearance allowing for better bus links and road freight 

access to North Shields Fish Quay, encouraging more sustainable travel and improving 

servicing access for local businesses.  

Due to the nature and large scale of the project, it is not possible to carry out the work on 

evenings / weekends only. 

North Tyneside Council and Nexus are working in partnership to improve the road into the 

Fish Quay as part of the Council’s wider ambition for North Shields, as well as making sure 

the Metro can run smoothly for decades to come. 

During the installation of the new bridge, Tynemouth Road will be closed to all motor 

vehicles next to the bridge for two weeks, 16 July to 29 July. Some car parking along 

Tynemouth Road near the bridge will also be suspended. Pedestrians and cyclists will still 

be able to travel along Tynemouth Road at all times.  

Businesses on Tanners Bank Road, Tynemouth Road and the Fish Quay will remain open 

as usual, and appropriate signposting will be put in place to promote this. 

Appropriate diversionary routes for all road users have been created and will be signposted 

before the works start. 

Please be assured that Nexus and our contactors are doing all we can to keep disruption to 

an absolute minimum.  

If you have any questions or concerns about the work taking place, please contact Customer 

Relations on 0191 20 20 747 or email customerrelations@nexus.org.uk  

Yours faithfully  

 

Huw Lewis 

Customer Services Director 

mailto:customerrelations@nexus.org.uk


 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


